
 

 

 

Serving this 

month: 

 

Usher:   

  Dave Mott  

 

Liturgists: 

  Carol Heinrich 

 

Tech: 

  JJ Isenhart 

 
Next Newsletter 

Deadline 
 

January 21, 2018 

 

 

þWe are a Christian community reaching out to others with  
Open Hearts, Open Minds, and Open Doorsÿ 

Upcoming Worship Themes  
In January  

 

Worship Service begins at 10:00 AM  

 

1-7-18 Communion/Epiphany ñOh, I Get it!ô  Matthew 2:1-12 

1-14-18 Baptism ñRemember Who You Areò Acts 10:34-39  

1-21-18  ñJesus the Wordò      John 1:1-18  

1-28-18 ñTo Be or Not To Be Healedò Mark 1:29-39     

2018 North West District Conference 
Saturday, January 27, lay members and clergy from around our district 

will gather for fellowship, study and worship. We will meet at the Rice 

Lake United Methodist Church (1221 Wesley Dr..), from 9am-4pm, 

registration begins at 8:30am. The guest Speaker is Rev. Cathy  

Townley, a worship specialist, who focuses as a coach and consulting 

in new starts and revitalizing existing churches. She will be the  

learning leader as we explore how to use worship to accelerate neighborhood  

connections, from her book óBuilding Worship Bridgesô. Pastor Cathy has copies of 

her book if you are interested in looking it over ahead of the event. Register online at   

https://www.wisconsinumc.org/about-us/districts/north-west-district/conference-online-registration  

 

ƻǊ ǿƛǘƘ Pastor Cathy by Jan.17 Cost is $20 and includes the book and lunch.  

 

Adult Study Sundays at 8:30am is open to everyone.  

We are finishing the Journey for a couple more weeks and then 

we will return to the United Methodist Social Principle 

discussions. Join us! 

https://www.wisconsinumc.org/about-us/districts/north-west-district/conference-online-registration


 

 

 

The Good News Letter 

New Year Self-examination 

 
On a shelf in my office is a set of fourteen volumes of John Wesleyôs Works. Four volumes are his  

journals, which, once in a while I take down and enjoy reading about his ministries in England and 

America. He wasnôt always well liked by many and tells of being beaten and thrown out of towns all 

over England. In the new colonies of America, he only stayed for two years and then high-tailed it back 

to England as the authorities came to arrest him (that is a great story if you have time to read it). 

 

Of course, his true claim to fame was as the founder of the Methodist movement, even though he was  

a member of the Church of England. His intent wasnôt to start a new church, but like Martin Luther,  

to reform the existing church. Yet, it happened and we have the Lutherans and the Methodists today. 

Rev. John Wesley knew that to be a Christian was more that just attending or working at the church.  

He was in the community: feeding the hungry, beginning schools for the children, visiting the sick and 

the prisons, and preaching wherever there were people that didnôt attend church (this is where he  

usually got in trouble.)  
 

There was another side to John. A personal side, which he worked on daily: self-examination of who he 

was. He was always trying to keep himself accountable. In volume XI ï óThoughts, Addresses, Prayers, 

Letters,ô I found a section entitled óA Scheme of Self-Examination.ô Here are the questions he asked 

himself about how he treated others: 

 1. Have I been zealous to do, and active in doing, good? that is, have I embraced every probable 

  opportunity of doing good, and preventing, removing, or lessening evil? 
  

 2. Have I rejoiced with and for my neighbors in their good times/ grieved with them in their pain 

  and hard times?    
           

 3. Have I received their infirmities with pity or anger?   

 4. Have I thought or spoke unkindly of or to them?   

 5. Has good-will been , and appeared to be, the spring of all my actions toward others?   

 6. Have I duly used intersession?     

As we change years it seems like it is a good time to take stock of who we each are, so I am going to 

thoughtfully process who I was in 2017 and who I want to be in 2018. Though Wesley may have asked 

himself these questions as often as every week, I am going to make a note on my 

calendar,  the first week of every month to do it again.  I invite you to do the 

same. 
 

As forgetful people, we need reminders of all of our New Yearôs Resolutions dur-

ing the year or they just slip awayé  
 

See You in church, As Always,  

Pastor Cathy 

ReflectionReflection 



 

 

 

The Good News Letter 

Summary of Operating Revenue & Expenses 

Year to Date as of November 30, 2017 

         

   Income  $   131,047      

   Expenses (123,987)     

     $       7,060      

         

         !ƭƭ ōƛƭƭǎΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŀǇǇƻǊǝƻƴƳŜƴǘǎΣ ŀǊŜ ǇŀƛŘ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜΦ 

              

IRA Charitable Rollover  
 

As we are approach year-end: A Reminder Regarding IRA CHARITABLE ROLLOVERS 
It was back in December, 2015, that the IRA Charitable Rollover Act was passed by Congress.  This 
act permanently extended the provision for individuals age 70½ and older to be allowed to make tax
-free distributions from individual retirement accounts (IRAs) to a qualified charitable organization. 
The treatment continues to be capped at a maximum of $100,000 per taxpayer each year.   An IRA 
rollover is a tax-exempt distribution from the IRA.  
 
The amount transferred can be used to meet the donor's required minimum distribution. Amounts in 
excess of $100,000 must be included in income but may be taken as an itemized charitable deduc-
tion, subject to the usual AGI annual caps for contributions.  
For those of you who are 70 ½ and older, an IRA Charitable Rollover may especially be beneficial to 
you if... 1) you have significant assets in an IRA, or 2) you do not itemize deductions for income tax 
purposes, or 3)  you earn enough to have part of your deductions phased out.    
 
 You may qualify and are encouraged to contact your financial advisor to find out how to make this 
possible and how it might benefit you and the congregation.  

Simple gifts  

There are people in the winter that feel deserted, lonely and just need a kind gesture.  You are invited to 

pick up a couple of blank church business cards, add your names and the time of worship and keep them 

handy when a person may share their feelings of loneliness. We also have new green pens with the 

church name and information. Please take an extra and give it to someone. These are on the tables  

closest to the front door. 



 

 

 

The Good News Letter 

Worship Attendance  
for December 

 

December    3 57 
December  10 57 
December  17 61 
December  24 AM 35 
December  24 PM 63 

Sermons & Pictures Online  
 

If you are away from  
Hayward for a week or a month or even longer...you can always find 

the newsletters & sermons on the church website. 

(www.HaywardUMC.org) 
Or our Facebook page at  

Hayward United Methodist Church   

Hospital Visits  
 
If you go into the 
hospital, please 
let us know at 
church.  
 

The hospitals can no longer tell 
us if you are there, so the only 
way that we know is if you give 
us the information.  
 

Pastor Cathyôs direct number for 
emergencies is 715-558-1216. 

Operation Christmas provided 210 food baskets. HUMC donated $475.99 in loose 

change from last quarter, as well as a $250 Thrivent grant that we used to purchase 

food items that weren't available through Feed My People. In addition, HUMC 

parishioners purchased gifts for 50 children! We also provided several volunteers 

to help  

assemble the boxes prior to distribution.   

 

We will begin 2018 by collecting hats and gloves to be taken to St. Francis Mission in late January. There 

are about 20 children in grades K-12. 2018 First Quarter Loose Change will go to Harbor House Crisis 

Shelters in Superior, WI. Rev Barbara Certa-Werner, the Executive Director was at HUMC last March to 

share about homelessness in Northern Wisconsin and she is coming back the end of February to share 

some more. 

Weather Cancellations 
 

If the worst happens (too cold or 
too much snow) listen to the  
local radio for a cancellation or 
even more important, donôt risk 
life or car. óThinking greaterô 
sometimes mean: plan aheadé 

Save the date! 
 

HUMC will be hosting another FLC Community Dinner  

on Wednesday, February 21st. 

The Outreach Committee has been planning for and  

providing these dinners three to four times per year.   

We always have a large turnout and plenty of help from our  

HUMC congregation.   

    We appreciate your support with this community outreach project!  

http://www.HaywardUMC.org
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Attention all women  
of the church!   

 

Women in Conversation    
Invites you to join us  

Monday, January 8th at 10 AM. 

 

Menôs Group meets  the first Saturday 

of every month. Breakfast and  

conversation at 8:00 am. 

Helping Hands 
 

If you are in need of help with 
winter projects, please contact  

Pastor Cathy. 
Email pastor@haywardumc.org or call  

715 634-3883  

Book Club  
 

Book Club meets on  

January 26th   

at 11:15am 

At Flat Creek Eatery 

 

The Human Comedy  
by William Saroyan  
will be discussed.  

 Everyone is welcome!   

 

 Feb. 23 Glass Houses  
 by Louise Penny  

  

    
 

  

The Hayward Library has  

 10-12 copies 

available each month.  

Just ask for the  

Methodist Book Club book. 

Ushers 
 

There are newly updated  

Usher Instructions available if you  

volunteer for a month or a Sunday.  

Talk to Robin Frame. 

Rubyôs Pantry  
January 18th at 5:30pm  

Rubyôs Pantry -  
Thurs., January 18, at  

Hayward Weseylan Church at 5:30.  
 

Register online ahead or at the door, or come 
early and volunteer! If you have  

questions ask Pastor Cathy for more info. 

Children's Church during  

Sunday morning worship will 

continue as teachers are  

available. 

Go on Facebook and ólikeô our page. The more likes we 

receive the more other people will find us! There you can 

find current pictures of the church and often a word to the 

public from your pastor. It is a good way to keep up with 

what is going on. Several of our summer people send a 

comment from time to time, as well. 

Giving Envelopes/ Electronic Giving 
 
Boxes of giving envelopes are available and can 
be picked up in the church narthex. Or consider 
signing up for electronic giving. This enables an 
automatic transfer of whatever amount you  
decide to be transferred each month to the 
church account. It is easier for you and more  
stable for the church.  
A one time form is available at the church.  
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The Trusteesô Corner 
Caring for Our Facilities  

 

With the thaw mid -December, came some water through the 
roof in the Menôs bathroom by our main entrance. With the return of Winter, we 
should be OK until it can be figured out. Trustees will meet January 10th to work on 
this and any other concerns. 

Dear HUMC Family, 

Thanks so much for your  

Christmas gift.  

Your warm support and help make things 

 run smoothly. Thank you. 

Carol Heinrich 

Thank you for your generosity to your pastor. As I wrote the Dec 24 ï 10am  

sermon and told of Jesus lineage, I decided that I want to do more Ancestry  

research of my families, including a DNA test. Part of your gift will be used  

toward this purpose. You honor me by your gift and by allowing me to be a part 

of your lives as your pastor. As Always, Pastor Cathy 

 

Thank you to all of the people that helped make 

Advent and Christmas  

so wonderful here at HUMC: The Tree, the 

Worship Table, the Candle-lighters,  

the Choir and Special Music, and more. All of 

the volunteers who keep things running  

and go out of their way to make it special for the 

rest of us! 

Dear HUMC Family, 
Thank you so much for the Christmas gift.  

Your support and love mean the world to me. 

Have a Blessed New Year. 

Thanks again. 

Love,  

Shirley Anderson 

Thank you for all of those who rang bells and 

sang for Salvation Army, as well as all who 

stopped to put money in; for all who gave to 

Operation Christmas, the Food Shelf,  loose 

change to UMCOR and any other Outreach 

this Season. May you be blessed as you have 

blessed others. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all the Ushers 

and Liturgists for volunteering 

your time in 2017. 

Robin Frame 
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BLACK MAIL  
 

A New Yearôs Letter 

 
How are you doing?  If you are reading this, it is clear you made it through the 
Christmas Season, and you survived.  Some better than others!  I know it was a sad time for some, 

but there was probably reverence, and perhaps some joy and hilarity in it, as well.  
 
We are spending the season in Jolly Ole England, living in a cottage about 2 ½ hours southwest of London, in the 
village of West Coker.  We have no phone, no TV, no Wi -Fi.  It is a real vacationéactually it is a vacation from  
retirement.  We seem to keep too busy in our retired life.  
 
Our stone cottage is about a quarter of a mile walking distance from our sonõs home, where he lives with his wife 
and our granddaughter.  I walk over about twice a day to visit, and they pick us up to go to historic locations,  
although every place is historic over here.  
 
We are about 30 miles from the sea, near Wells, England.  The Germans knew of the location of Wells because it 
has a church which has high, double steeples.  The German bomber navigators could recognize the site, then they 
would come inland to bomb the airplane factory located right near West Coker.  In an article I wrote years ago,  
I remember a lady telling me how her barn was destroyed,.  Surprisingly, planes still miss their targets, today.  
 
I walk along a main highway to my sonõs house.  It is a two lane road but in the center of the village it narrows to a 
single lane.  There is a stop/go light that determines when cars are able to travel the single lane.  The drivers take 
it all in stride.  Itõs just life in England. 
 
I walk along a sidewalk.  When two semi -trucks pass each other, there is about six inch clearance between the 
wheels and the sidewalk, but I have gotten used to it and walk normally along.  I am amazed at how good the  
English drivers are.  They flash-by at top speed and at incredibly small distances from walls and other vehicles.  
  
Along the walk is a stone wall.  Above the wall there are green vines growing, and in the summer I eat the black-
berries and raspberries.  Down, and behind the walls, are pink and white flowers, even in the winter.  The  
temperature was about 29 when we got here.  It has rained most of the days, lightly, and sporadically, since we 
arrived.  But, it is nearly clear today, with thin overcast clouds.  No rain.  
 
We attend the Church of England at the top of a hill in town.  The church is made of stone, as are nearly all the 
homes and shops.  I guess the trees were harvested hundreds of years ago.  The church started around 1087, but 
maybe even earlier, and the humongous yew tree in front of the entrance is believed to be around a thousand 
years old.  It is a large church, houses a small congregation, and since the state no longer supports the church, the 
congregation struggles to keep it maintained.  The lottery provides some funds and they are counting on those 
funds to repair the leaky roof and to maintain the structure.   
 
An 11:30 PM service on Christmas Eve and into the start of Christmas Day will be conducted, and the service will be 
warm and glowing in the thousand year old church.   The church is certainly well decorated for the service and it 
will be good to see our new friends.  We have gotten to know several of the congregation.  One of the members 
said we are òsoldiering on,ó speaking of their faithfulness. 
 
Like many small congregations in our country, they are the faithful few that do carry on, in hopes that a revival 
will occur, as has happened throughout the churchõs history.  Like H. Richard Niebuhr wrote in his history of  
Christianity, in the middle ages it was not the major churches in big cities that held on; it was the parish priest in 
the small towns, and the congregations of the country churches, that maintained the faith.  Maybe that will  
happen again.  Who knows? 
 
Iõll see you when I get home, in person or in spirit. 

Pastor Black (Retired)  



 

 

 

Mailing 
Address 
Goes Here 

 

Hayward United Methodist Church 
P.O. Box 587 
Hayward, WI  54843 
�Z�Z�Z���K�D�\�Z�D�U�G�X�P�F���R�U�J 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

Mark Your Calendars  
  

January    1   Happy New Year!  
January    6 8:00 AM �0�H�Q�·�V���%�U�H�D�N�I�D�V�W 
January    7   Outreach Meeting 
January    8   10:00 AM  �:�R�P�H�Q�·�V���*�U�R�X�S 
January  10   12:00 PM �7�U�X�V�W�H�H�·�V���0�H�H�W�L�Q�J  
January  15 10:00 AM  Ad Council  
January  16 2:30 & 3:15   Nursing Home Services 
January  18 5:30 PM  �5�X�E�\�·�V���3�D�Q�W�U�\���'�L�V�W�U�L�E�X�W�L�R�Q 
January  21   Newsletter Articles Due  
January  26 11:15 AM Book Club 
   
NOTE: Adult Sunday School every Sunday at 8:30 AM.  


